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 Police, Fire, Ambulance:                 785-227-2988   (non-emergency) 
 Water, Sewer, Electric, Streets:    785-227-3428 

 Water, Sewer, Electric, Streets:    785-227-3469  (after hours, weekends and holidays) 

City Hall 

Community Development 

CVB 

Public Safety 

Public Works 
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The City of Lindsborg expresses gratitude to our citizens and visitors. 

 City Council Meetings - December 3, 2012 ~ January 7, February 4, 2013 

 Recycling Center - (OPEN 24/7) 
 Veteran’s Day  - November 11 (City Offices Closed Nov. 12) 

 Thanksgiving Day - November 22 (City Offices Closed 22, 23) 
 Christmas In Lindsborg - November - December  

 Artist Studio Open House - December 1 

 Old Fashioned Christmas - December 1, 8 

 Lucia Festival - December 8 

 God Jul - December 25 (City Offices Closed  December 24 & 25) 

 New Year’s Day - January 1, 2013 (City Offices Closed January 1) 
 City View Newsletter - Issue 25(mid-February 2013) 

 

“ 

 

As we express our 

gratitude, we must 

never forget that the 

highest appreciation 

is not to utter words, 

but to live by them.”                            

   — JFK 

 

“If you want happiness, find gratitude.”  — Steve Maraboli 

 

 

Earlier this summer, an agreement between the City of 

Lindsborg and Bethany Home Association was reached for 

the development of the first assisted living facility to be con-

structed within the community. Located on East Swensson between the Subway restaurant and the First Bap-

tist Church, Bethany Home has started construction of the first phase of the facility which will accommodate 

up to 24 residents. Negotiations on the phased build-out took place over several months, as needed infrastruc-

ture agreements, the consideration of the future use of adjoining property, and the requirement of an approved 

Master Development Plan all had to meet the approval of the City Council and Bethany Home Board of Direc-

tors.  
 
Beginning in December 2011, city staff worked with Bethany Home's design team from GLMV Architects of 

Wichita, later joined by Baughman Company, an engineering firm specializing in land planning, also of Wich-

ita. The first challenge was to clarify the City's zoning requirement for institutions to provide long term master 

planning in any new developments within the city limits. The form and presentation of a Master Development 

Plan was agreed upon, and an aggressive schedule of approval by the Planning and Zoning Commission was 

established in an April 3, 2012 meeting. The goal was to have final P & Z Commission approval at the regular 

June meeting. 

 

At the same time, the Public Works Department worked with Baughman to design the necessary infrastructure 

needed to accommodate a future build-out of no fewer than four residential phases. The first assisted living 

phase will be followed by a second, identical 24-resident assisted living phase (see Exhibit A). The third phase 

will include a 64-bed skilled care facility and a chapel. The final phase of independent senior housing may 

include up to 36 individual units. The design and cost of electricity, water and sanitary sewer needs were con-

sidered, along with handling storm water runoff in a particularly flat part of the city's terrain.  

 

City staff also worked with the design team and representatives of Bethany Home to negotiate a Development 

Agreement to address the costs of construction in a manner beneficial to both parties. Concerns for the future 

development of the residential area known as Sunflower Meadows were considered, and a land swap was ar-

ranged that allowed access to the areas north of Bethany Home's development while providing storm water 

detention easements on city-owned property. 

 
The long process began to culminate with the presentation of the Bethany Home Addition Plat at the Planning 

and Zoning's June 19 regular meeting. The Board approved the Plat and sent it to the City Council for adop-

tion. When the Council met two weeks later on July 2, they unanimously passed the Plat, the Development 

Agreement and the Grant of Drainage Easements. Many hours of discussion, analysis and negotiation had 

finally paid off.  

 

Assisted living facilities provide valuable support to a growing segment of the population, and the City of 

Lindsborg salutes Bethany Home in its effort to build and administer the first of its kind in the community. 

Work is expected to be complete in 2013.                                    See Exhibit A on page  3 

The quality or feeling of being grateful 

or thankful. 

  

“An attitude of gratitude brings great 
things.”        
  —Yogi Bhajan 

CITY APPROVES BETHANY HOME CITY APPROVES BETHANY HOME   

  

DEVELOPMENT PLANDEVELOPMENT PLAN  



 

S CITY HALL  

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

 

*DOG TAGS 

EXPIRE DEC 31, 2012!  
 

Dog tags are a yearly re-

newal. Renewal date is al-

ways the first business day 

in January of the new year.  

Spayed or  

neutered : $5.00 

Not spayed or neutered: 

$25.00 

Renewal tags are good for a 

year. Please bring proof of 

rabies vaccinations when 

renewing the tags. 

 

*CITY HALL WILL 

BE CLOSED: 
 

NOVEMBER 22 & 23 

in observance of the 

Thanksgiving Holiday 

DECEMBER 24 & 25 

in observance of the 

Christmas Holidays 

JANUARY 1, 2013 in 

observance of New 

Year’s Day. 
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Here are a few tips to help save energy and help the budget as the weather cools down: 
*Set the thermostat lower than 68 degrees when you are absent from the home or when you go to 
bed. This ensures optimal home heating and will save energy. 
*For every degree a thermostat is lowered about 2 percent will be saved off the heating bill. 

*Save nearly 10% a year by turning the thermostat back 10 or 15%  for 8 hours a day. 
*It is important to weatherize the home. Use caulking and weather-stripping on all doors and win-
dows. Also, use locks on windows to make them tighter and draft resistant. 
*Insulate or increase the amount of insulation in the attic, basement and outside walls. 
*Cover through-the-wall air conditioners to prevent cold air from leaking into the home. 
*Reducing air leaks could cut 10% from an average household’s monthly energy bill. Common plac-

es where air escapes homes include but are not limited to: floors, walls ceilings, ducts, fireplaces, 

doors and windows. 
*Keep shades and curtains open during the day on the south side of the home to allow solar heat-
ing, close them at night to retain heat.  
*Do not block radiators or vents, close vents and doors in rooms that are not used. 
*Have your heating system serviced once a year and replace furnace filters. 
 

 
Pick up more tips on sav-

ing energy during the 

cooler months at:: 

       www.nstar.com 

CITY HALL WELCOMES NEW STAFF 

 
Cassie Johnson is a new employee at the City of Lindsborg. She started on 

Sept 24, 2012 as the new Executive Assistant to the City Administrator.  

Cassie grew up on a farm in Galva, Kansas and has been a life-long perma-

nent resident of McPherson County. She graduated from Canton-Galva 

High School, went on to Hutchinson Community College and earned her 

Associate’s Degree in Journalism. She graduated from Emporia State Uni-

versity in 2003 with a B.A. in Communication.  

Her work experience includes, staff reporter with The McPherson Sentinel, 

City Treasurer for The City of Galva, McPherson County Deputy Treasurer 

and most recently a clerk in the McPherson County Register of Deeds Of-

fice. She and her husband, Jason Johnson, moved to Lindsborg this past 

April. This is Jason’s hometown and they are very excited to raise their family here.  

“Lindsborg is very welcoming and full of friendly faces. I am grateful and proud to be a part of a 

great community where we can be, play, live and stay.” Cassie said. 

Andrew Tabor started as the City of Lindsborg Recreation Director in September this year. He grew up in 

Junction City where he attended high school. Upon graduating from JCHS An-

drew attended Independence Community College for two years. He then attended 

and graduated from Emporia State University with a degree in Recreation and a 

minor in Coaching.  

Sports have always played a big role in Andrew’s life and while he participated 

in both high school football and college football, he enjoys being a spectator. He 

states that it is exciting to watch youth play and compete in all sports at any skill 

level.                                                              Tabor continued top of next page... 

            Tabor continued… 

  

Andrew’s first professional position was as the Program  Supervisor for the Coffeyville Recreation 

Commission. He took that job to heart and enhanced several established programs as well as initiating 

new opportunities for the citizens of Coffeyville.  

In 2010, Andrew married the love of his life, Nicole, whom he met while attending ESU. Nicole is a 

surgical nurse and is currently employed by Salina Regional Health Center.  

Although Andrew has a busy work load, he is active in both the Kansas Recreation & Parks Associa-

tion and the National Recreation & Parks Association.  

Andrew states, “It is a great opportunity and a tremendous honor to be able to help the citizens and 

youth build their recreation program. I look forward to working with the city team and the citizens to 

achieve the goals for the program.”  

As we head into the month of November, we have an oppor-

tunity to stop and think about the blessings that have been 
granted to us this year. 

Today, I am mindful and grateful for the wonderful oppor-
tunity that I was given to serve as the librarian of the local 

library.   I am grateful for the chance to meet, interact with, 

and serve many members of our community.  I loved every 
minute of my time! 

Now, as the new director of the CVB,  I am once again re-
minded of the opportunity I have been granted to work with an extended group of com-

munity members who continue to teach me more about the history and heritage of the 
community that my husband and I chose to call home eleven years ago.  When we moved 

here we knew so little about Lindsborg that we chose the weekend of Svensk Hyllningsfest 

to attempt to pull a moving van into our Main Street home.  We still laugh about this! 
As I write this note, I am in a month full of hosting town tours, attending the Kansas Tour-

ism Conference, grant writing, and interacting with local business men and women, again 
learning more about what goes on in our community and the ways that my office can best 

help to promote what our community has to offer.  

So…in this, my first note to the community, I want to thank you for sharing your history, 
heritage and friendship with my family!  I cannot wait to share my talents with the com-

munity that has shared so much with me. 

  

 
 

 

Continued from page 1... 

 

Bethany  

Home 

Development  

Plan 
 

 

 

Exhibit A 

 

 

Holly Lofton 



P&Z Commission 
Meetings  

►December 18, 2012   
► February 19,  2013 

Council Chambers 7:00 p.m. 
(scheduled on the 3rd      

Tuesday of even months) 
 

Board of Zoning      
Appeals 

(scheduled when needed) 
 

SIGN UP 
to receive P&Z Meeting           

notification on the City’s          
website with NOTIFY ME  

 

4 5 

 

The City of Lindsborg continues to distribute weather radios to the 

community. This popular program provides one free radio to each 

household and business.  

The First Alert Weather Alert radio receives all seven NOAA weather 

and hazard channels as well as AM/FM bands for daily radio use. 

Completely portable and easy to use, the WX-17 comes with a 120 

volt power adapter and has four AA-battery back-up for use during 

power outages, which residents are encouraged to purchase and install. 

To receive a free radio, residents must fill out an application form, 

available at City Hall, which asks for address, contact information and signature certifying that 

the applicant is eligible and has voluntarily requested the radio. The program is expected to 

only continue through the calendar year, so residents are encouraged to apply. 

ALL ABOUT TREES 

The Lindsborg Tree Board 

 O ne of the hardest working boards we have in our community is the Lindsborg Tree 
Board.  Monthly meetings are held the third Tuesday of every month at 8:30 a.m. at City Hall.  If 
you have any questions or concerns about the health of the trees and shrubs in our community, 
we invite you to attend.   
 The Tree Board was created to study, investigate, counsel, develop and administer a writ-
ten plan for the care, preservation, pruning, planting, replanting, removal or disposition of trees 
and shrubs in parks, along streets and in other public areas.  When requested by the city council, 
they shall consider, investigate, make findings, reports and recommendations upon any special 
matter or question coming within the scope of the board’s work. 
 Yearly Tree Board projects include sponsoring the Tree Poster Contest with the local fifth 
Grade Lindsborg Middle School students, inventorying street trees within our community and or-
ganizing the local Arbor Day Celebration. 
 Due to their outstanding efforts, Lindsborg received the “2011 Tree City USA” award for 
the 27th consecutive year in early 2012.  The City of Lindsborg would like to thank the Tree Board 
for all of its outstanding accomplishments.   
 
Tree Board Members include Rolland Christenson, Karmon Almquist, John Flohr, Ann Keding, Bill 
Roth, Abner Vickrey and Warren Webster.   

Members of the Lindsborg Tree Board presented ribbons to winners of the annual 
Tree Poster Contest at the Middle School.  Fifth grade students submitted 63 posters 
which were judged by the board in January.  Maria Apel was named Grand Champion.  
Pictured Left to Right are: Rolland Christenson, Tree Board Chairman, Maria Apel, 
Karmon Almquist, John Flohr, and Parks Department employee Kevin Allton. 

Annual Arbor Day Tree Planting  

How to Winterize Your Trees 

Preparing trees for winter is an important step in the process of maintaining and growing a beauti-
ful, healthy landscape for your home.  Many factors affect the level of care provided to different 
types of trees and shrubs, but here are some basic tips that cover the essential steps to good win-
terization. 

WATER 
Proper watering is a crucial factor in winterizing trees.  Desiccation, or drying out, is a significant 
cause of damage, especially to evergreen trees like pine, juniper and arborvitae.  In the winter 
months, needles, or leaves, transpire moisture. Injury from desiccation is commonly seen as discol-
ored, burned needles, particularly on the side facing the wind. When extremely cold temperatures 
freeze the ground to a depth beyond the root system, the water supply is completely cut off from 
the tree.  A deep soaking before the ground freezes is important, but so is watering during the oc-
casional warm days from December to March. A slow trickle-drip is the best way to deep water a 
tree or shrub.  

PRUNE 
Winter is the best time to prune because it is easier to see the structure of the trees without their 
leaves.  Pruning will help to form and strengthen a tree. Start by removing broken branches, then 
crossing branches, and finally, remove the dead branches.  Don’t forget to remove branches that 
can touch the ground when loaded with snow.  Also, remove newly grown sprouts that form on the 
base of the tree, or along stems and branches.  Pruning during dormancy avoids the shock and 
stress that a summer trimming causes. 

How to Winterize Your Trees Continued… 

PROTECT 
Putting a three to five inch layer of mulch down in late fall keeps soil temperatures warmer and 
prolongs conditions for root growth.  Mulch provides a protective layer for newly established 
tree roots while providing nutrients and creating a quality soil texture as it decomposes.  It also 
helps store moisture in the soil by slowing down evaporation. Fruit trees and newly planted 
trees benefit from tree wrap because of their sensitive, thin bark.  Tree wrap can be purchased 
at garden center and it prevents damage from chewing and rubbing animals, and also reduces 
temperature variations caused by winter sunlight.  Bark split often occurs to young trees when 
bright, sunny days are followed by cold, freezing nights.  Damage usually shows up on the 
southwest side of the trunk. 

 FERTILIZE 
Late fall is an excellent time to fertilize trees.  Nutrients are slowly absorbed by the roots during 
the winter months and are then available to the plant as soon as spring returns.  Fertilizer is not 
plant food.  Plants use water, carbon dioxide, elements from fertilizer and energy from the sun 
to produces their own food.  It is very important to wait until leaf drop before applying fertilizer 
because doing it too early can stimulate new growth if warm temperatures linger later than nor-
mal.  New growth in late fall will not have time to harden off before especially cold weather, and 
will die.  Fertilize by top dressing over mulch applied around the base of trees.  Larger trees 
benefit from fertilizer placed out to the canopy’s edge.  Try to use a balanced formula, specifi-
cally labeled for trees and shrubs, or one with a relatively low concentration of nitrogen.  Read 
the label for application instructions, as each formula is different. 

Weather Radio Program Continues 

“Gratitude can 

transform com-

mon days into 

thanksgiving, turn 

routine jobs into 

joy, and change 

ordinary opportu-

nities into bless-

ings.”  

          —William 

Arthur Ward 



 
November-December   
Christmas                      
In Lindsborg 
 
December 1 
Snowflake Parade 
Artist Studio            
Open House 
 
December 1, 8  
Old Fashioned  
Christmas 
 
December 2 
Jultide Concert 
 
December 8 
Lucia Festival 

 

During this past summer we developed an idea of a downtown walking 

tour for tourists to receive a brief overview of Lindsborg. In recognition of 

the multi-generational tour guides that instantly jumped aboard, we are 

very grateful. They can be the first face visitors see and they make our 

town shine. Even though the tours were not long in length, the feedback 

has been tremendously positive. Volunteers are truly what make Lindsborg 

tick. The willingness to participate and the grace in which they accomplish 

things are extraordinary. Thank you! 

 

Also, we cannot express enough gratitude to all the business and organiza-

tions of Lindsborg who pitch in tirelessly with their time, fantastic charac-

ter and donations! The friendliness and the time spent to make Lindsborg a 

“Destination for All Seasons,” is because of each of you. The appreciation 

we have is boundless.  
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Gratitude towards our downtown... 

A tour group enjoying a picnic at Coronado Heights 
A group of students enjoy one of Lindsborg’s finest walking tours. Highlights on the 

tour include learning about coffee at Blacksmith Coffee Rostery and hearing the sto-

ries behind the Dala Horse at the Hemslojd, Inc. Call 785-227-8687 to ask about 

booking a tour today. 

“Gratitude is when 

memory is stored in 

the heart and not in the 

mind.”  

     —Lionel Hampton 

Christmas in 

Lindsborg is a 
very special 

tradition. The 

CVB invites 
everyone to 
become in-

volved in the 
traditions and 
celebrate with 

one of the 

greatest cities 

in Kansas! 



GRANDPARENT SCAMS 

W hat is a grandparent scam?  Usually it is a situation where a grandparent receives 

a phone call from someone claiming to be a grandchild in distress and asking the grand-

parent to wire money.  More often than not the caller is not the grandchild but a grand-

parent scam, and the money is actually going to a con artist.  The caller claims to have 

encountered difficulty in another country.  It could be an automobile accident, theft or 

arrest and they need money to get back home.  The caller usually requests that the mon-

ey be sent via Western Union or MoneyGam.  Wiring money is like sending cash; there 

are no protections for the sender.  Typically there is no way you can reverse the transac-

tion, trace the money, or recover the payment from the scammer. 

 The scammer typically asks for several thousand dollars, and may even call back again 

several hours or days later asking for more money.  He or she may claim embarrassment 

about the alleged trouble and ask the grandparent to keep it a secret. 

DON’T FALL FOR THIS!! 

If you get a call or email from someone claiming to know you and asking for help, ask 

some questions that would be hard for an imposter to answer correctly-the name of the 

person’s pet, for example, or the date of their mother’s birthday.  Contact the person 

who they claim to be directly.  If you can’t reach the person, contact someone else-a 

friend or relative of the person.  Don’t send money unless you’re sure it’s the real person 

you know. 
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PUBLIC WORKS WELCOMES COLT TOMLIN 

The City of Lindsborg has recently hired an Elec-

trical Lineman II for the Electric Department.  

Colt Tomlin, brings both training and experience.  

An Honor Roll student at Pratt Community Col-

lege in Applied Science, Electrical Power Tech-

nology, Colt also is in his fourth year of the Mer-

chant Job Training and Safety Program for Elec-

trical Linemen.  To add to his education, Colt also 

has worked with Westar Energy as a summer in-

tern, as well as for Rolling Hills Energy as a line-

man.  Colt is a welcome addition to the Lindsborg 

Public Works Department. 

 Lindsborg EMS  

L to R: Jane Brunsell, Nathan Finch, Angela Hat-

tabaugh, Robert Ferguson, Assistant Director Carrie 

Bellah, Darren Ebling, Sandra Champlin, Terry Reed, 

Tim Gadde, Steve Adams, Chris Venables.  Those not 

pictured are:  Ryan DuMars, Director Daryl Johnson, 

Lori Scott and Angela Venables. 

L to R: Ryan DuMars, Chris Venables, Matt Lloyd, Terry Reed, Jay Jenson, Kevin Snyder, Steve Adams, 

Mike Doherty, Dustin Jacobson, Dan Koons, Steve Lindshield, Pat Shea, Brad Shogren, Delwin Koons, 

Darren Ebling, Tom Haxton, Fire Chief Kent Ebling, Assistant Fire Chief Matt Clark.  Those not pictured 

are:  Dan Carlson, Ben Elliott, Curtis Eppenbach, Erik Peterson and John Peterson  

Lindsborg Fire Department 

It won’t be long until the temperatures drop enough for snow and ice to become a major 
concern, so this a courtesy reminder of the City’s snow removal policy.   
The basic plan for plowing is as follows: 

 If the forecast for snow is two inches or less, no plowing will be done.  Sanding will 
begin when the snow has finished; 

 If the forecast for snow is two to four inches, plowing will begin when the snow has 

finished; 

 If the forecast for snow is greater than four inches, plowing will begin at the three 

inch depth and continue as needed; 

 If two inches of sleet fall, plowing will begin 
 
Major routes will be plowed first, concentrating on the areas around the downtown, hos-
pital, and schools, then radiating out.  A recent development has been the McPherson 
County Public Works Department assisting the City with a salt pretreatment of the high-
ways as well as Main, Lincoln and Coronado Streets.  Once the plowing is in hand, sand-
ing of most intersections will begin.  In addition to what the City’s does in the event of a 
storm, homeowners and storeowners also have responsibilities.  Sidewalks must be 
cleared within 24 hours of the snow stopping. When cleaning snow off of sidewalks, it is 
best to pile what you can around the trees.  Any excess snow should be piled in an open 
area that provides at least 8 feet of clearance. 
 
Snow blowers may blow snow into the street only if the sidewalks are cleared prior to 
the area being bladed.  Following a heavy snow, we will only blade the downtown ar-
ea one time so that we can concentrate on the residential areas.  Downtown area snow 
will be bladed to the center of the street.  Removal depends on traffic conditions.  Light 
traffic will allow us to remove the snow during the day.  If heavy traffic is observed, we 
will schedule snow removal for either late night or early morning hours.  
 
One final note, if snow is forecast and you have the option of not parking in the street, it 
would be better for all concerned if you didn’t. 



 

If you would like to receive program updates and registration 

reminders via e-mail, please e-mail andrewt@lindsborgcity.org  

 

The Lindsborg Golf Course staff has been busy weatherizing greens, fairways and equipment for the coming  win-

ter season.  The staff invites you out to take advantage of the great fall weather and play a few rounds.  
 

 
 
ROUNDS OF GOLF REPORT CARD 2012 vs. 2011                                                                                                                       
(Electronic tracking system in effect mid April 2010 - information based on 18 hole rounds) 
May 2012 -   730  May 2011 -   642                                              
June 2012 - 804  June 2011 -  882   (includes Ol’Stuga Tourney)                                                 
July 2012 -   675  July 2011 -   679                                              

Aug 2012 -    679  Aug 2011 -    751                                            

Sep 2012 -   542  Sep 2011 -    658                                                                                                       

 

Contact the Lindsborg Golf Course at (785) 227-2244 

 or lindsborggolf@ks-usa.net 

Itty Bitty Youth Basketball 

Itty Bitty Basketball leagues are for boys and girls in Kindergarten..  Complete a registration form 

and return it along with the registration fee to City Hall during regular office hours (M-F, 8 AM to 5 

PM).  Or after hours you can drop your registration and check/money order in the drop box located 

just outside the main doors.  The LRD office phone number is:  785-227-3333.  All registrations 

must be signed by a parent or legal guardian — NO EXCEPTIONS!  
 

Registration Fee:  $25.00 Reside in city limits 
      $30.00 Reside outside of city limits 

       
 Registration Deadline:  January 11  

Late Registration Deadline:  January 18 
LATE REGISTRATIONS ACCEPTED UNTIL JANUARY 18

TH
 (ADDITIONAL $5.00 LATE FEE 

WILL BE CHARGED) 

 

Adult Coed Volleyball – For Men and Women ages 18 and over.  Cost is $15 per play-

er.  Registration deadline is March 1st. 

 

Youth Soccer  - A program for Boys and Girls 4 years old – 6th grade.  Registration 

deadline is March 8th. The cost of the program is $25 for in town residents and $30 for out 

of town residents.   

 

Tone it up - November 27 – December 20 on Tuesdays & Thursdays from 7pm – 

7:45pm. The cost is $25 per month. The classes will be held at Trinity United Methodist 

Church. Please sign-up at City Hall. Any questions call Andrew at 785-227-3333. 

**This class targets your entire body, focusing on all the major muscle groups! You will 

rotate through cardio, strength, plyometric, and agility circuits using a variety of equipment. 
There will be a range of options sure to be a great workout for all levels! No experience 
necessary, no choreography to learn, just come ready to have fun and get fit!  
Please bring: Your own yoga mat and water!** 

The LRD is offering a Text Messaging Service to notify parents/participants 

about Rained out Games, Cancellations, and Upcoming Program Announce-

ments. To sign-up: 1) Access the following website: www.rainedout.com  2) 

Search for Lindsborg using the search box 3) Select Lindsborg Recreation De-

partment 4) Opt-in by entering your cell phone or email address 5) Validate 

your phone or email. If you need assistance or do not have access to the inter-

net but do have a cellular phone please contact the LRD at 227-3333 

 

The LRD is currently accepting applications for the following  
positions:  
Basketball officials and directors. 
For an application please stop by City Hall 101 S. Main.   
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CLUBHOUSE WINTER HOURS: 10 AM — 5 PM  thru February 2013 

             Weather Permitting & Temperatures Above 55 Degrees 

LINDSBORG CITY POOL 
Private Pool Party Reservations  
 

 

 

We start taking reservations for private pool parties on February 1st.  

 

 $100.00 for the first hour and $50 for the second hour. 

 Time: 8:00 - 10:00 p.m. Monday, Wednesday, & Friday 

 Time: 7:00 - 9:00 p.m. Sunday, Tuesday, Thursday, & Saturday 

 Call 227-3355  

A $40 deposit must be received within two weeks of booking a party or the 

reservation will be cancelled and the evening made available to someone else.  The 

deposit will be applied to the cost of the party or refunded if party is cancelled by 

the pool staff due to weather or an unforeseen pool problem.  Payment for re-

maining balance can be made at the pool at the time of the party.  Deposit is non-

refundable if person who scheduled party cancels the party with less than 48 

hours’ notice. 

mailto:andrewt@lindsborgcity.org
http://www.rainedout.com

